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Well, we did not make it to 100% by the end of the year but we are still working on it,
every time | look at our numbers, we are growing every day. As of this writing we are
at 97.41%, we only need 118 to be 100%+. | know that we can get there just need to
get some more new members and get some of our at large members into an

auxiliary. As of this time we have twenty auxiliaries that are at 100% or

above. Many of them are 100%-+ which is very nice. We have twelve auxiliaries that
have less than 5 members to be paid to be 100%. | am not sure if you know or not but
National will pay you $50 if your auxiliary is 100% by June 30", 2024, so if you pay
the percapita of the members that you have, the money will be back in your account
by the end of the year. We have some auxiliaries that have not paid any of their dues
as of yet and they need to call those members and see if they would like to pay, or the
auxiliary could cover them to start with.

We have three auxiliaries that closed at the end of the last presidents year and many of
the members have not gone into another auxiliary, they are in the at large group. If
you know any of these members, please contact them and have them transfer into an
active auxiliary. The auxiliaries that closed are 2471,3970 and 9744. Please contact
those members and get them to transfer, for the members that are still annual
members, it is going to cost them a lot more money to be annual members as right
now being an at large member it is $40.00/year and next year it will go up in price. If
anyone would like the list so that they can send members a letter, please let me know.
We would like to keep those members in auxiliaries instead of at large members.
Please talk to me about this at Mid-Winter and we can get something taken care of.

There are three of our auxiliaries that have over fifteen members that have not paid
their dues for the next year. | know that some of those auxiliaries do not have a lot of
money to pay for these members even though they may be older and need some help.

I know quite a few members that would help pay for your members that need help
with their dues. If you have some members that you would like to have help with their
dues, please let me know and I will get with my dues angels and get the dues paid. We
need to help some of our older members, it is the right thing to do.

If you have not sent me your dues angels list for this year so far, please either email it
to me or bring it to MidWinter and I will get them ready for Saturday. Remember we
are giving out 2- $50.00 dues angels prizes at Mid-Winter and Department
Convention. It is a good thing to do, to help our members that need help.

If you are thinking about having a membership booth at an event in your area and
need some help with it, please let me know and we will get someone there to help you
with it. When you do have those membership booths, please make sure that you send



me a monthly report for it, I haven’t had to many reports in the past few
months. Cannot wait to see you all at Mid-Winter.



